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UFF FIU is pleased to announce that we have ratified an agreement with the FIU administration on a new three-year Collective Bargaining Agreement for 2011 – 2014.  .    Here is a summary of the salary provisions and other important changes to the current contract.                            

· Article 11, Salaries, provides raises of  2.0%, effective the beginning of Academic Year 2012 – 2013 and an additional 1.0%  effective the beginning of Academic Year 2013 -2014 for all employees whose  most recent annual evaluations were satisfactory or better

· Article 11, Salaries, also provides funds totaling one percent of the bargaining unit payroll to be distributed in December 2012 and December 2013 as one-time merit bonuses according to departmental merit criteria.  (The previous contract already provided that funds totaling one percent of the bargaining unit payroll will be distributed in December 2011 as one-time merit bonuses.) 
· Article 11, Salaries, allows annual funds of up to 0.16% of the bargaining unit payroll to provide Convocation Awards to faculty and librarians, as in the previous contract.  
· Article 11, Salaries, allows annual discretionary funds of up to one percent of the bargaining unit payroll  each year through AY 2013-2014 to be  used by the administration to give additional raises or bonuses to faculty and librarians to recognize special achievements, address market equity or compression/inversion considerations, compensate for increased duties and responsibilities, provide Summer Faculty Research Awards, or for counter-offers or litigation/settlements, as in the previous contract.  

· Article 6, Nondiscrimination, was amended to protect employees from  discrimination on the basis of gender identity. 

· Article 8, Layoff and Recall, requires that employees on fixed multi-year appointments be given no less than 180 days prior notice of layoff.

· The BOT-UFF Policy on Benefits has been brought into line with the BOT-UFF Policy on Leaves to allow phased retirees, like other employees, to use paid sick leave to care for same-sex domestic partners and their family members

· The BOT-UFF Policy on Professional Development Leave and Sabbaticals phases in uniform eligibility requirements for all Professional Development Leave and Sabbaticals,  with six years of continuous service required prior to taking a first PDL or sabbatical and six year intervals between PDLs or sabbaticals.  The revised Policy also restricts eligibility to serve on the University Sabbatical Committee to tenured faculty in the UFF bargaining unit 
· The BOT-UFF Policy on Conflict of Interest/Outside Activity requires all employees at the beginning of each academic year either to report outside compensated activities or other outside activities that the employee reasonably concludes may create a conflict of interest or to state that he or she is not engaged in or proposing to engage in outside compensated professional activities or other activities that may create a conflict of interest. 

If you have questions, please call UFF FIU at ext. 7-3212 or e-mail UFF-FIU President Kathleen Wilson at kathleen.wilson@uff-fiu.org.   

Our strength at the bargaining table is based on the strength of our membership.  If you have not yet joined UFF, now is the time to become part of your union.  If you are already a member, ask a colleague to join.  Membership forms are available at uff-fiu.org.  

